












 

Department of Planning  200 S. Hamilton Rd.  Gahanna, Ohio 43230  
614.342.4025 (Phone)  614.342.4100 (Fax) 

 
August 8, 2022 
 
Lorraine D & Ryan K Sapp 
861 Ridenour Rd 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
 

RE:   Project 861 Ridenour Rd Variance 
  
  
Dear Lorraine D & Ryan K Sapp: 
 
The following comments were generated from the review of the submitted plans and documents for the 
referenced project.   
 

Parks 

1. No Comment Per Julie Predieri 
 

Fire District 

2. The fire division has no objection to the variance for the Sapp shed at 861 Ridenour Road.  861 
Ridenour Rd/ Sapp Shed V22. 

 

Development Engineer 

3. A 5-foot-wide easement for construction, operation, and maintenance of public utilities, quasi public 
utilities, service connections to adjacent lots, and stormwater drainage is located along the southern 
property line. If the shed prevents the construction, operation, or maintenance of public utilities, 
service connections to adjacent lots, and/or stormwater drainage, it will be removed and without 
replacement.  

4. The City's GIS records show no known conflict of any utilities with the proposed shed as depicted in 
this application. 

5. Call 8-1-1 to coordinate with the Ohio Utility Protection Service on the location of utilities prior to 
beginning construction. 

 
 
 
 
If you have any comments or questions, please contact me at kelly.wicker@gahanna.gov or (614) 342-4025. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kelly Wicker 
Planning and Zoning Coordinator 




 

DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING

STAFF REPORT

Request Summary
A variance has been requested to allow a shed to be located in the required rear yard setback on a corner lot at
861 Ridenour Road.  The property is zoned PUD – Planned Unit Development which requires a minimum rear yard
setback of 10 feet for detached accessory structures per Section 1151.15(q)(4) of the zoning code.  The applicant
proposes to install a 120sqft (12’x10’) shed in the rear yard at 4 feet from the south and west rear property lines.

Variance
Planning Commission shall not grant a variance unless it finds that all of the following conditions apply:

a) There are special circumstances or conditions applying to the land, building or use referred to in the
application.

b) The granting of the variance is necessary for the preservation and enjoyment of substantial property
rights.

c) The granting of the application will not materially affect adversely the health or safety of persons residing
or working in the neighborhood of the proposed use and will not be materially detrimental to the public
welfare or injurious to property or improvements in such neighborhood.

Staff Comments
Staff recommends approval of the variance as requested.  The shed is thoroughly screened from public view by
an existing fence and will be partially screened from view from abutting properties by the fence. In addition, it is
staff’s opinion that the shed will not negatively affect neighboring properties.




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DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING
Location/Zoning Map:

Site Plan:

Respectfully Submitted By:
Zack Cowan, AICP


	Staff Comments 2022-08-08
	861 Ridenour Shed.dotx
	20220808131315840
	20220808131323207

